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The Public Servants Association (PSA) calls on the Free State Department of Education to urgently intervene in 
the ongoing water-supply crisis at Panorama Combined School in Jacobsdal in the Free State. 
 
The School has for several months been subjected to severe water shortages, compromising the health, safety, 
and dignity of learners and staff. Although a water tank was installed on the premises, it remains sealed and has 
not been serviced. According to the School’s Principal, no funds are available to resolve the issue. Despite the 
matter being reported to the School Governing Body more than a month ago, no remedial action has been taken. 
 
The PSA is extremely concerned about the inhumane and hazardous conditions under which educators and 
learners are forced to operate. A lack of access to water undermines hygiene standards and disrupts the effective 
functioning of the School. The PSA has since escalated the matter to the Department of Employment and Labour, 
requesting an investigation through Inspection and Enforcement Services. Formal correspondence has also been 
sent to the Member of the Executive Council and the Head of Department for Education in the Free State, urging 
immediate intervention. 
 
Access to clean water is a basic human right and must be guaranteed in all educational settings. The PSA urges 
the Department to act without delay to restore adequate water supply and sanitation services at Panorama 
Combined School. Learners and staff should not continue to endure conditions that compromise their well-being, 
safety, and access to quality education. 
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